
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
June 3, 2020 

 

 

Jason Pock 

Richmond American Homes of Colorado Inc 

4350 S Monaco St Ste 500 

Denver, CO 80237-3400 

 

Re: CITY COUNCIL HEARING RESULTS:   

 East Bend – Street Vacation (South Andes Circle)  

 Application Number:  DA-2218-01 

 

Dear Mr. Pock: 

 

The City Council approved your application at a meeting on June 1, 2020.  The table below shows the results of the 

City Council’s action. 
 

Case Number 

 

City Council Action 

 

City Council Condition 

 

2020-8002-00 

 

Approved 

 

None 

 

 

A second submittal was received on May 7, 2020 and is currently being reviewed by appropriate departments.  If you 

have any question, please contact me at (303) 739-7220 or rloomis@auroragov.org.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Ryan Loomis, Senior Planner 

City of Aurora Planning Department 

 
cc:   Anthony Files, Terracina Design, 10200 E Girard Avenue, Building A, Suite 314, Denver, CO 80231 

 Meg Allen, Neighborhood Services 

 Mark Geyer, ODA 
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Planning & Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 
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